Freedom of Information Act 2000 – workplace car park levy
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I understand that LCC worked closely with Nottingham and Derby on a project to implement a work place car park levy, but this was not implemented in Leicester.

Under freedom of information, can I please ask for information on the following if this is true?
What data was gathered?
How many business car parks with more than six car parking spaces are there in the city?
Sight of any data gathered so far?
Why the council decided not to pursue this idea?

Answer: 
The following is an extract from the 2011 Leicester Local Transport Plan (LTP): 
https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/178149/local-transport-plan-part-a.pdf 

From para 2.63 of our LTP (March 2011), we participated in the East Midlands 6Cs’ (Leicester, Nottingham and Derby Cities and the respective counties) transport innovation (TIF) study after securing £1.8M from DfT in April 2007 to explore the scale and type of congestion in the sub-region, and assess the feasibility of potential charging or pricing interventions.

Para 2.65 – ‘Ultimately, it was found that the evidence did not fully support the case for road pricing across the ‘6Cs’ in the short term. It should be noted however that Nottingham had progressed with a ‘Workplace Parking Levy’ strategy as their preferred option and the 6C’s collectively determined not to proceed further with more detailed work’.

Para 3.59 – ‘The administration required to implement a scheme in Leicester would be disproportionately high. A characteristic of Central Leicestershire is that there are few large employers but many small and medium employers. There are about 24,000 PNR (private non-residential parking) spaces requiring a considerable back office capability to administer. These spaces include employee, customer and disabled spaces at approximately 1,600 properties in the CTZ. In other words we have a lot of relatively small PNR car parks that would require a relatively high administration and management input into a WPL scheme. We have weighted the dis-benefits highly due to their importance to our wider aspirations for the city, regeneration in particular, and the practical difficulties at Nottingham’.

Para 3.60 ‘There could be advantages in creating an income stream to invest in Leicester’s transport system particularly at a time of government funding cut backs to local authorities. The conclusion is that we will keep a watching brief on the development of the Nottingham scheme and keep the business case under review.’

No further records are held by the Council.  This is therefore a refusal notice in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


